Homework Policy
I.  Purpose:

Homework contributes toward building responsibility, self-discipline, critical thinking, and lifelong learning habits.  It is the intention to assign relevant, challenging and meaningful homework assignments that reinforce classroom learning objectives.  Homework should provide students with the opportunity to apply information they have learned, complete unfinished class assignments, and develop independence.  

 
II. Time:
 

Actual time required to complete assignments will vary with each student’s study habits, and academic skills.  If your child is spending an inordinate amount of time doing homework, you should contact your child’s teacher.  Students are encouraged to pursue non-assigned, independent, leisure reading.

Fifth graders will be assigned approximately 30-45 minutes of written homework, as well as 30 minutes of independent reading. 
III.  Late Work Policies:
Students are expected to turn work in on time.  Any missed assignments are expected to be completed and turned in. Taking a zero is not an option. Students who turn in late assignments on a consistent basis will receive any of the following based upon teacher discretion:
 
        partial credit
        no credit
        missed reward activity (recess, field trip, special event)
        communication with parent
        after school detention

 
Students who miss homework because of an absence will receive the opportunity to make up missed work.  Students are given one calendar day for each day absent plus one extra day to turn in their work.  It’s the students’ responsibility to get work missed due to illness or absence.
IV.  Major Projects:
 

Major Projects include research reports, book reports, major essays, projects, and other assignments designated as major projects.  Work on these projects may exceed the maximum minutes per night.

V. Correcting Homework:


Going over homework assignments is just as important as having a system for grading it. I would like to emphasize that some mistakes on homework are okay, as long as you learn from them. Each day, homework will be turned into the homework trays. Students that do not have their assignments must write a reason in the “Missed Homework” book. Next, we will go over the answers with the class in one of the following ways depending on the assignment:
· Aloud in a round-robin fashion

· Aloud through teacher dictation

· By distribution of an answer sheet

· At the white board, with students’ oral participation

· At the whiteboard, with students’ writing out solutions

· In cooperative learning groups

· By collecting and grading student work
 
Responsibilities of Parents:
 
· Set a regular, uninterrupted study time each day

· Establish a quiet, well-lit study area

· Monitor student’s organization and daily list of assignments in their agenda book
· Help student work to find the answer, not just get it done

· Be supportive when the student gets frustrated with difficult assignments

· Notify the teacher when homework presents a problem

· To read school notices and respond in  a timely manner. Homework, graded work, and notices travel home in the student’s homework binder. Regular backpack clean-ups can be useful in helping students to organize their materials. 

Responsibilities of Students:
 
· Write down assignments in the “Brown School Student Agenda”

· Be sure all assignments are clear; don’t be afraid to ask questions if necessary
· Seek help from the teacher when needed.
· Set aside a regular time for studying

· Find a quiet, well-lit study area

· Work on homework independently whenever possible, so that it reflects student ability.  

· Produce neat, quality work.

· Make sure assignments are done according to the given instructions and completed on time. 
· Be accountable for his/her actions regarding completion of homework.
· Return books and materials taken home
